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PRINCIPAL REPORT – WEEK 10 TERM 2 2020 

 

My Principal report is a little fuller this week, so to help with readability, I have decided to break it up into sub-

headings. Hopefully this helps! 

COVID-19: 

Although probably a topic most are sick of hearing about, I thought it pertinent to again thank our school 

community for your ongoing support relating to our drop-off/pick-up zones, reduced adult (non-staff) traffic 

on-site, split yards for student year levels during their breaks, enhanced cleaning routines, and other associated 

measures introduced to allow us to meet restrictions imposed by various authorities. Hopefully we are now on 

the tail end of these and with restrictions beginning to ease in our community, perhaps the beginning of Term 

3 will see us return to something resembling our ‘old normal’. As a positive aside, staff have regularly 

commented on how our students are demonstrating increased levels of resilience, independence and 

persistence, three of our RIPPER values, as these restrictions have almost forced this growth upon us.  

Reviewing Remote and Flexible Learning:  

With our recent return from remote and flexible learning, we feel the final two weeks of Term 2 would provide 

an opportune time to reflect on our experiences and seek feedback from the school community. In recent days, 

this has involved us unpacking our experiences as staff, and next week we will use a Department of Education 

and Training (DET) designed survey to seek feedback from our students. As parents, we are requesting you too 

participate in this process by completing a short online survey. Links and relevant codes to access this survey 

can be found under the ‘Administration’ page of Class Dojo, though please let me know if you are having 

trouble locating this and I will be sure to pass on the details to you. Collectively, this approach will provide us 

a well-rounded review and help us to identify aspects of our practice introduced during remote learning that 

could potentially become embedded, and other areas that we could improve on moving forward.  

Planning For 2021:  

As strange as it might sound, we are already beginning to look ahead to 2021 and planning for new enrolments. 

Under the current restrictions, conducting parent tours, open days and information sessions are still forbidden, 

so we have decided to take a slightly different approach. On Tuesday 23 June we will have Dave Aarons from 

‘Open2View’ coming to film our school, with the intention to produce an approximate 5-7 minute promotional 

video of our school. This will be posted and shared on our various media platforms, including our website, 

Facebook page and Class Dojo. Although a ‘Media Publication Consent Form’ has been completed by all 

parents upon the enrolment of your child, should you prefer your child to not appear  in this video, I ask you 

inform the school before we begin filming next week.  

Parent Payments  

We have deliberately held off sending reminders home regarding fees owed for Essential Student Learning 

Items out of respect to the circumstances and impact COVID-19 has had on families in the year to date. The 

DET and our Parent Payment Policy (available on our website at https://www.traralgonsthps.vic.edu.au) require 

us to normally send regular reminders from the beginning of April each year. We kindly ask these payments 

https://www.traralgonsthps.vic.edu.au/


are made as soon as possible, though if your family is experiencing circumstances which make it difficult to 

meet these charges owed, please contact the school to discuss your options in a confidential manner. 

Semester 1 Reports:  

Semester 1 reports will be sent home with your child(ren) on Thursday 25 June, and as highlighted in previous 

Principal reports and mandated by the DET, these will be in a modified format due to the impact of our remote 

and flexible learning program. Teaching staff are now in the final proofreading phase and have spent a 

significant amount of time ensuring the content provides relevant and meaningful feedback of your child’s 

progress, irrespective of these required modifications.      

School Photos:  

As promised in last week’s Principal report, I have contacted John Ansell Photography to identify how best to 

approach our rebooked school photos on Tuesday 28 July. As a quick summary, they will contact families that 

made payments for photo packages for our original booking, identifying whether you would like to carry this 

over, alter, or seek a refund. Order envelopes will not be re-supplied; however, we will be provided spare 

envelopes should you have misplaced yours. Alternatively, parents can order online at www.johnansell.com.au. 

Spare envelopes and access codes for online orders can be collected from Karyn in our General Office should 

you need. John is also happy to receive any phone enquiries, and he can be called on 5174 7714. 

 
Take care 
 
Joel Blythman 
PRINCIPAL 
 

 

RIPPER Student Awards - Week Ending 12th June 2020 

 

Prep/1 Bowie Ruyg For being a motivated and independent learner. 

1/2 Abraham Gipp For showing persistence to improve his writing. 

2/3 Danielle Game For demonstrating persistence, resilience and growth mindset to overcome challenges. 

3/4 Roy Riseley For displaying persistence and focus to complete his school work. 

5/6 Will Edgar For his independence in settling into his work.  Will still seek feedback but has a go first. 

Art/Music Liam Pass For displaying independence, persistence and pride while making his clay cup. 

PE Hunter Smythe For showing persistence during PE tasks. 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

19th June Fri Entries Close for Maths Competition Years 3-6 only 

26th June Fri Last day of Term 2 - 1:30pm dismissal 

13th July Mon First Day of Term 3 

28th Jul Tue School Photos 

http://www.johnansell.com.au/


 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Nadia Wheatly Author Talk - By Grade 5/6 
 

Today 6 of the 5/6 students took part in an author talk with the author Nadia Wheatly who wrote the book óMy 

Placeô. She gave us some tips on how to write good, interesting stories.  Nadia said that you can start with the 

characters, plot or place but she strongly recommends to start with the place that your story is set. She also 

said that it is good to base the setting on your home town as that is what you know best.  óTo get a good idea 

of your location you should draw a map,ô said Nadia. Nadia gets her inspiration from interesting places. 

Another thing she suggested was to research the topic, characters and other information before you start 

writing. 

 

By Abby Riddell and Isobel McAllister 

 
 
 

We did a Webinar with Nadia Wheatly the author of óMy Placeô. She told us all about where she found 

inspiration for her book. The inspiration came from where she lived which was a small neighborhood with lots 

of factories and a grave yard with a large Australian Fig Tree with large roots for sitting on while she was 

walking her dog. Sometimes when she went she saw children also sitting in the fig tree, she was an aboriginal 

girl. She also told us to draw a map of our town to make up a story like My Place. When she came up with 

this idea to write My Place. There was also a bunch of other authors and schools in the meeting.  

 

By Alice & Chris  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FIND OUT MORE AND SIGN UP HERE: 

 

https://www.wheelercentre.com/events/how-to-make-a-movie-in-12-

days?utm_source=wordfly&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=WheelerWeekly%E2%80%93Monday15June2020.&utm_content=version_A&promo= 

https://www.wheelercentre.com/events/how-to-make-a-movie-in-12-days?utm_source=wordfly&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=WheelerWeekly%E2%80%93Monday15June2020.&utm_content=version_A&promo=
https://www.wheelercentre.com/events/how-to-make-a-movie-in-12-days?utm_source=wordfly&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=WheelerWeekly%E2%80%93Monday15June2020.&utm_content=version_A&promo=

